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Staff Comments for Slidell Annexation (SL2024-06) – 58494 Tyler Street 

Tammany Utilities – (ctissue) - There are no utility conflicts that need to be resolved for this 
annexation. 

Public Works – (jlobrano) - Property abuts Manzella Dr (R08M017) a parish-maintained road for 
150 feet. the parish will need to consult with our civil division to see how to proceed. 

Civil DA Division – (jalphonse) - St. Tammany Parish Government (the "Parish") executed an 
agreement entitled "Sales Tax Enhancement Plan by and Between the Parish, Sales Tax District 
No. 3, and the City of Slidell “(hereafter the "Agreement") December 1, 2006 with the City of 
Slidell (the "City"). The Agreement expires November 30, 2031. 

The property that is proposed to be annexed has a current, developed business usage. 

City already appears to maintain all of Tyler Street fronting the property, and/or Tyler St. 
is not mapped as being included Parish maintenance system.  The portion of Manzella Dr along 
sideline of property is in Parish maintenance system, and that half of Manzella Dr along the 
sideline should now fall under Slidell’s maintenance system/obligations (150’ from Tyler Drive 
heading east). 

Article 1 of the Agreement addresses annexation. Per Section A, for subsequently-
annexed developed property, all net proceeds are retained by the STD#3 unless Parish Council 
concurs in annexation.  Concurrence is not to be arbitrarily refused.  Where Parish Council has 
concurred, STD#3 retains 50% of net proceeds and 50% is remitted to Slidell.  

Article 4, Zoning of Annexed Properties, does not appear to apply as the property is 
developed commercial.  Application proposes C4 zoning from Parish’s NC-2.  However, the 
Agreement does not address zoning of developed commercial properties.  La.R.S. 
33:172(A)(1)(e) prohibits less-restrictive uses than Parish zoning unless Council consents via 
Resolution. 

DES – (tbrown) – No DES issues. 

Planning & Development – (rliner) - Application proposes C4 zoning from Parish’s NC-2, which is 
an intensification of zoning. 

Engineering Comments – (treynolds) The property being annexed is an existing developed property. 
There is not a provision in the annexation agreement that defines the engineering requirements for 
already developed properties being annexed into the City of Slidell. As such, any land clearings, site work 
or development performed on the property shall be permitted and reviewed by the City of Slidell, and 
shall not cause an adverse impact to adjacent properties, right of way(s), and/or drainage features 
located within Unincorporated St. Tammany Parish. 

Department of Finance – (aperkins) Right now we receive 100% of the Sales Taxes which is about 
$405 per month.  Once annexed we will only receive 50% of the Sales Taxes.  


